
Public Comment V-0001-2023 from February 22, 2023 
 
Jerry Durre 603 Havens Corners, Gahanna, is one house removed from the house.  For 15 
years, he has enjoyed sitting on his front porch, looking west, which is the only direction he can 
look because of the way his house was build.  In looking west, he could see all the way to 
Hamilton Road before this shed was placed.  Now, he can see no further than the back of the 
shed.  It is unsightly and ruins his sight lines going all the way to St. Matthew’s Church.  It 
doesn’t make sense to him to have the shed there.  It sets a bad precedent for the whole area.  
If he can do it, they all can do it.  It is possible it could open a door for there to be sheds all up 
and down.  It is a nice-looking neighborhood that is being cleaned up.  Then, this shed appears 
out of nowhere. Otherwise, the gentleman has done a really decent job of fixing the house up.  
Durre said the shed is unsightly and blocks his view going down the street.  This should not be 
the case.  All those houses are on a straight line all the way down the street, and this ends it.  
His will be the only one out of line. 
 


